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FAVORABLE WITH AMENDMENT 

 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Marylanders Against Poverty (MAP) supports House Bill 102 with amendments. 
HB 102 alters the implementation date of the Family and Medical Leave Insurance 
(FAMLI) Program, and we’d request that the bill be amended to remove the 
eighteen-month delay in program implementation. 

 
MAP very much appreciates the budgetary difficulties the state has been facing 
this year. Similarly, however, Marylanders are also facing the same economic 
headwinds. Imposing a statutory delay in the FAMLI program will be catastrophic 
for Marylanders and their families who need the financial and logistical support 
during times of specific need. Recovering from birth, bonding with a new child, 
and taking care of yourself or your family are situations for which the timing is 
not necessarily intentionally planned. And these situations can be costly. The 
state of many household budgets is tighter than ever, and unavoidable – 
thought frankly, in the case of new children, wanted – costs to manage your 
family’s needs must be factored in every day. Maryland families are already 
burdened with high costs on necessities like groceries, child care, and 
transportation costs, and we anticipate those may only rise in the near future 
as significant changes to federal policies flows down to Maryland. Having the 
assurance of the safety net of paid leave needs to be in place as soon as 
possible. 
 
Further, any delay in implementation keeps the window open for opportunistic 
amendments to weaken or distill the program in the future. The length of time 
required for full program implementation was intentionally negotiated based 
on eventual program sustainability. MAP very strongly requests that no delay 
in FAMLI program implementation occurs during the 2025 session. 
 
MAP appreciates your consideration and respectfully requests a favorable 
report with amendments on HB 102. 
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